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August 19, 2009

Dear School Nurse:

The new school year is fast approaching and as you well know, Novel influenza A (H1N1) activity has continued throughout the summer and we expect it to increase this fall. The Communicable Disease Control Section (CDCS) of the Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS) has been working to bring you tools you can use to respond to this coming influenza season.

We at CDCS have developed a school nurse toolbox containing resources that you can use in your school setting to monitor increases in influenza-like illness (ILI).

The toolbox includes:

· Recommendations for monitoring acute respiratory illness in your school and how to manage those cases as well as identifying trends in student illness.

· Excel spreadsheet tool that can be used for monitoring absentee trends in your school particularly for ILI.

· Fact sheets for influenza and H1N1.

· A Reportable Disease List with all the reportable diseases

· Clinical guidance recommendations from the Department of Health and Human Services.

· Posters for covering your cough and hand hygiene.

· A sample recommendation letter that you will get from CDCS when you call to report increases in illness. This letter previews some of the recommnendations that will be made to try to limit disease in your school setting.

· A parent letter template, to be used on your letterhead, informing parents about steps the school is taking during current flu conditions.

The Communicable Disease Control Section remains ready to answer your questions and to take your reports when your school is seeing an increase in ILI activity. The documents in this toolbox should not be altered. We are always available as a resource for the school nurses. The CDCS can be reached at (603) 271-4496 or call 1-800-852-3345 Ext. 4496. We look forward to working with you this upcoming school season.

Sincerely,

Communicable Disease Control Section

Division of Public Health Services
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